
 

 

 
NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 

  
UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 

 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

On the 27th June, the Prime Minister announced a confidence and supply deal with the DUP in 
order to remain in Downing Street. The cost of this 2 years deal is an extra £1bn for Northern 
Ireland, already the best funded part of the UK, and relaxed spending rules on a further £500m 
previously committed by the government. 
 
Council notes with concern that despite repeated pleas for fair funding for local services here in 
Lancashire, our police, local councils, fire and rescue service, NHS and now even our schools are 
facing unfair and damaging cuts meaning even very basic services are under threat.  
 
Council asks the Leader to write to the Prime Minister asking why £1bn can be found immediately to 
send to Northern Ireland, and our services here in Lancashire continue to be slashed and face the 
ongoing threat of closure. 

 
Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 
12th July 2017 
 

Notice submitted from 

 
Councillor Steve Hughes 
 

 
Date: 29/06/17 
 

 
Councillor Sean Serridge 

 

 
Date:  29/06/17 

Notice received and validated by the S151 Officer: Phil Seddon 

Comments: Financial matters are not in the motion in 
particular the reference to local council funding. 
Rossendale Borough Council as with all councils is 
becoming increasingly more reliant from local income 
resources rather than central government. 
 

Date: 30/06/17 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: No legal implications, therefore no further 
comments. 
 

Date: 30/06/17 
 
 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Stuart Sugarman 
 

Date:  29/06/17 
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